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Founding Story Timeline to NTFS! 

August 1980  Rhonda Dunne contacts radio station 8DN to seek interest for respite. 

March 1981  A meeting of many local Darwin clubs decided to form a committee to retain public interest. 

April 1981  10 host families are able to provide support for families. 

1981   Sponsor Family Association (SFA) begins incorporation process. 

August 1981  Official process for incorporation complete. Matching of families and children begins. 

Early 1982  17 families are requiring support. 12 host families are providing support. 

June 1982  Still a voluntary organisation and a government grant application is approved. 

AGM 1982  10 families requiring support 5 families providing support. 

March 1982  Incorporation officially recognised on 9th March 1982. 

Sept 1984  Distribution of first newsletter. 

October 1984  Proposal to extend SFA to include the provision of paid carers. 

Feb 1988  SFA approached to extend the service to Katherine. 

June 1988  Intensive discussions underway for Katherine project. 

August 1989  Katherine project commences in staff homes and kitchens with no fixed abode. 

October 1992  Submission for Peer Pilot Program. 

1993   Commonwealth State Disability Agreement providing community-based in-home respite in Katherine. 

Dec 1997  Our first office in Kintore Street, Katherine. 

May 1998  After devastating floods on Australia Day 1998 we moved into Training Network building. 

2001   We celebrate 20 years of service and change the name to NT Friendship & Support Inc. 

2002   NTFS running from Darwin and Katherine - HACC, FACS and CSDA 

2002   MAISY computer system installed with start up funding  of $25,000 

2002   Commence Respite for Bush Kids 

2003   Commence the separation of Darwin and Katherine 

2004   Organisation officially separates.  

2005   Katherine takes on the Incorporation and Constitution NT Friendship & Support. 

Some of the fantastic programs the organisation has run over its history 

 ENRICH - Encouraging New Recreational Interests for Children overcoming Hurdles 

 Alternative Care Program       Home and Community Care 

 Respite Program        Out of Home Care 

 Individual Education Support Program     Volunteer Friendship Program  

 Stronger Families and Communities Strategy    Life Skills Program 

 Host Family Disability Respite      CHSP - Seniors Group and 1:1 Program 
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Management Committee Report 

 

 
NT Friendship and Support had another magnificent year of growth. There were a few 
bumps in the road with the appointment of a new chairperson, after Mark Wood’s 
relocation, and the departure of Kate Ganley, who provided a strong period of significant 
growth for the organisation. 

The management committee appreciates the dedication and commitment of all the staff;   
particularly Vicki Rossiter as Acting Manager. All staff stepped up to uphold the reputation 
and integrity of the organisation during a challenging time of significant change, with the 
pending introduction of the NDIS. 

With the passion and drive of our new Executive Officer, Stephanie Ransome, we look 
forward to the opportunities that NDIS will bring in the coming years. 

Management Committee 2016/17 

Management Committee Profiles 

Jo Gamble - Chairperson 

Jo has been the chairperson for the 2016/17, stepping up into the role when the previous 
chair resigned due to work commitments. Jo has a wealth of  board experience that she 
brings to the organisation, including her sector knowledge and her passion for 
disadvantaged people in Katherine.  

 

Daniela Ford - Treasurer 

Daniela has been a board member for three years. Daniela became a Management            
Committee member due to her interactions with the previous Executive Officer. Daniela has 
brought a wealth of knowledge and guidance to the organisation utilising her skills as a 
police officer in our interactions with the youth of the community. Daniela also has   
interests in yoga, parenting, child protection, mental health and youth justice. 

 

Christina  Allgood - Secretary 

Christina brings 15 years of experience in the Katherine community services sector. As a 
Youth Development and Career Coach for YouthWorX NT, she is a passionate            
community builder and enjoys empowering all young people irrespective of attributes. 
Christina has 10 years of experience working with boards in the Katherine Community. 

 

Jackie Usher - Committee Member 

Jackie has been a Katherine resident for the past 20 years and has been involved with NT 
Friendship & Support for the last six years. Jackie has accessed the organisation’s respite for 
her daughter and more recently as a  committee member. Jackie brings her skills, knowledge 
and insights to advocating and supporting our clients with disabilities and their families. 
Jackie is the ‘ heart’ on our Management Committee and balances the business and vision 
and mission. 



NT Friendship & Support Inc. 

Executive Officer  Stephanie Ransome 

Care Coordinator  Vicki Rossiter 

Placement Support Officer Tricia Kelly 

NDIS Project Officer  Collin Mullane 

Finance Officer  Hiruni Manawadu 

Administrative Assistant Karen Buss 

Therapy Assistant  Jess Croft 

CHSP Worker  Bernie Fernandez 

 

VOLUNTEERS 

Alison Stefanska 

Graham Hunter 

Shirley Ashworth 

Colette Bryant 

 

CARERS 

24 carers across Out of  Home Care and Host           

Family Respite 

NTFS Team 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT 

 

The year has been a challenging one for NT Friendship & Support.  With two 

Executive Officers in this reporting year, after the resignation of the previous 

Executive Officer Kate Ganley. Kate worked to evolve the organisation and to grow 

the programs that we run today.  

On behalf of the Management Committee and Staff at NTFS I would like to thank Ms 

Ganley for her dedication and time at the organisation and wish her well for her  

future endeavours. 

For the period January 2017 - May 2017 the organisation ran without an Executive 

Officer. During this period the Care Coordinator, Vicki Rossiter, stepped up into the 

role of Acting Manager and worked alongside the Management Committee in 

keeping operations ticking along. Thank you Vicki, you did a stellar job in           

caretaking the organisation through a rough six months. 

Our Management Committee, comprised of Jo Gamble,  Christina Allgood , Daniela 

Ford, Jackie Usher and Mark Wood, stepped up to the job of supporting Vicki in the 

Acting Manager’s role to ensure continuity of services. The Management 

Committee’s commitment to the organisation during that period was, and continues 

to be, exemplary.  

I would like to thank the staff for their commitment to the organisation in stepping 

up and into unfamiliar roles, Patricia Kelly, Bernie Fernandez, Jess Croft, OT 

Rhiannon Crispe and more recently Collin Mullane and Hiruni Manawadu. 

I have been working on the governance of the organisation ensuring that we have 

appropriate policies and solid procedures in place. This has been a tough road for 

staff with so many changes, however, they are a robust team and are coming 

through the other side well managing the wave of change. 

Volunteers  

NTFS could not provide its services to Seniors of the community without our                    

invaluable volunteers, Alison Stefanska, Graham Hunter, Shirley Hunter and Colette 

Bryant. Thank you to each of them for the work that they do and always do with a 

smile. 

We are always looking to recruit new volunteers. Please call in and see us at the 

office if you would like any further information. 

Carers  

NTFS currently have 25 carers across our Host Family Respite and Out of Home Care 

Programs. Their commitment to the children in their care is commendable. For all of 

the children you have collectively cared for or are still caring for - Thank you! 
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Out of Home Care program is run in 

conjunction with Territory Families 

and continues to grow from 

strength to strength.  

The last 12 months has seen a 

growth in eligible carers available 

to    deliver the out of home care 

model for children in the care of 

Territory Families.  

Our carers deliver this model of 

care  in their homes. The process of 

assessment for eligibility is a 

rigorous one that can take 6 to 12 

months. 

This year, to ensure that our probity checks continue to be of the highest integrity, we have signed up 

to the Australian Childhood Foundations Safe Guarding Children accreditation. This process will take 

about 12 months to complete. All staff, volunteers, carers and committee members will have to do 

the online learning. This is a compulsory and welcomed measure. 

In February 2017 a child that had been in our care successfully transitioned to a kinship carer at     

Ngukurr. This is a positive outcome for the child who is now thriving in their community and is top of 

their class and attending school regularly. Another child from Ngukurr also transitioned successfully 

in August 2016 to a kinship carer. The family have proudly reported back how well the child is doing. 

There are another two siblings currently in the process of transition to kinship and family              

reunification. 

In December 2016 we  supported 

foster and   family carers to attend 

the Variety Special Children's 

Christmas Party in Darwin. This 

included an overnight stay at 

Palms Village Resort. We also 

attended the Territory Families 

Foster Children's Christmas Party 

at the Katherine YMCA Pool on 

10th December 2016. We held a 

good old Aussie tradition of a 

sausage sizzle and fresh fruit 

which was enjoyed by all. 

Out of Home Care 
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During the 2016/2017 year Disability Respite Services have provided 30 

clients with 9434 hours of respite. We also provided 250 hours of 

occupational therapy alongside another 250 hours of individual client 

respite. 

A young client who had been isolated and struggled to make meaningful 

friends recently accessed respite with NTFS. They are approaching 

adolescence and need to gain some independence and inclusion into the 

wider community.  

With weekly respite with an age appropriate volunteer the client has been 

able to be included in regular youth community activities. This has now  

expanded into school and has seen the evolution of natural friendships and supports, decreasing the 

need for support staff at school. 

A teenager fast approaching adulthood who accesses our      

respite services, clearly had very low self esteem. By accessing 

weekly respite and working towards some clearly defined goals 

this young individual has now been able to actively be involved 

in their community and has made amazing progress towards 

their goals.  

Employment was the focus and they have been supported to 

develop a resume and get job ready. This entailed obtaining a 

tax file number, opening a bank account and having some 

mentoring on what work and employment really mean to 

them.  

The next big goal is studying to obtain a learners permit so they can learn to drive a car. 

The CHSP program continues to grow in strength. The program has delivered 956 hours of individual 

support alongside of 963 hours of group support. 

Under CHSP we link frail older people who are at risk of isolation to volunteers and  people and         

activities in the community, this goes towards keeping them living independently in the community and 

so reducing the need for them to enter aged care facilities.  

The individual program is where our wonderful volunteers work with seniors at risk of isolation in the 

community. Their dedication to their roles is amazing! This program could not run without their      

commitment. 

The group activities have been a highlight with Seniors Month being celebrated at Nitmiluk with a fine 

dining evening at the Cicada Lodge. 

Host Family Respite 

Commonwealth Home Support Program 
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NT Friendship & Support has been supporting 

seniors in the Katherine region since 2015. From 

here it was identified that the amelioration grant 

fitted into the then seniors programs we were 

running.                    

NT Friendship & Support aimed to minimise 

problem gambling juxtaposing the negative 

peripheral effects for the community of Katherine 

and remote communities. 

We used a strength-based approach utilising the  

underpinning strategies of motivational 

interviewing techniques whilst providing    

alternative positive activities. 

The funding was for 600hrs of service provision 

for people over the age of 65 who were affected 

directly or indirectly by the effects of gambling 

until June 2016. In that period NT Friendship & 

Support was able to  provide 343.50 hours.  

On April 3rd 2016 we held a fun day at Nitmiluk. We 

were overwhelmed with the  attendance of seniors and 

families from the local community. We were able to 

reach a larger section of the community with our anti-

gambling messages and education, along with Ranger 

Clare from Parks and Wildlife, displays and activities. 

We were able to engage the local Rotarians to donate 

the use of a bouncy castle and a healthy lunch 

provided for attendees. 

Extension of Program 

NTFS are situated in Katherine so recruitment and retention of staff is always an ongoing 

battle. We were unable to deliver on 600 hours in the period of the program and so 

applied for an extension. This was granted on 15th June 2016.  

For the period July 2016 through to June 2017 NTFS provided a further 340.00 hours of 

deliverables in the form of 1:1 support in out reach services, group support and education 

for the identified cohort. This program was acquitted at the end of June 2017 with no 

further funding available. 

Bright Lights 
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NT Friendship & Support has worked diligently this year as it managed all of the operational 

changes. 

Statement of Comprehensive Income 

NT Friendship & Support reported a net surplus of $254,250. 

We have had an increase in total income  of $65,712 compared to 2015/2016. 

Our expenses  also rose by $100,367. This was attributed to an increase in salaries and 

wages. This saw a drop in surplus by $34,606. 

 

Statement of Financial Position 

NT Friendship & Support has current assets of $1,428,349 and liabilities of $227,435 and is 

in a financially sound position. 

 

Cash flow Statement 

Cash held has increased by $341,409 in 2015-16 to $1,246,958 currently. 

 

In December, 2016, we farewelled our Executive Officer, Kate Ganley. Kate had navigated 
NTFS through significant growth and change and we are grateful to her for her dedication.   

The small but energetic team, led by Vicki Rossiter, with significant involvement from the 
NTFS Board spent almost six months managing NTFS and continuing to keep the ship sailing 
under difficult circumstances. I feel indebted to Vicki and Tricia for their hard work over this 
period.   

We welcomed a new Executive Officer, Stephanie Ransome, and the board finally took a 
breath (and a step back). Stephanie has been energetic, innovative and is leading her team 
and NTFS into an exciting new year and new world of NDIS and new projects. 

We find ourselves moving forward in a secure and firm financial position, with much         
potential growth envisaged. I am excited about our future and the continuing exceptional 
service we strive to provide for vulnerable members of the Katherine Community and        
Region.  

NT Friendship & Support are solvent and in a strong trading position for the next financial 
year. 

Daniela Ford 

NT Friendship & Support Treasurer 

Treasurer’s Report 
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Disability Care I  Out of Home Care  I  Seniors Support 

NT Friendship & Support Inc. 

3/20 First Street, Katherine NT 0850 

Phone: 08 8971 0027 

E-mail: admin@ntfriendship.org.au

Website: www.ntfriendship.org.au

Disability Care 

Flexible disability services 

Out of Home Care 

Carer and placement support 

Senior Support 

Social support for seniors 

Volunteers are essential to the success of our seniors program. Whether you are a senior yourself, some-

one with a couple of hours to spare, or a student that wants to help out in the community, your time can 

make a welcome difference in the lives of others. Volunteer today! 

Do you know someone ... 

who would be a great Foster Carer or 

Aboriginal Kinship Carer? 

We’d love to meet them! 

Anyone can apply to be a carer, it doesn’t matter if they 

are single, married, or de facto, including same-sex 

relationships.  

They can also be working full time, part time, or not at all. 

As long as they are over 18 and renting or owning their 

own home. 

Ask our staff for more details and how to apply to be a 

carer. 

The National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) is   transform-

ing the way disability supports are funded and   delivered.  

The NDIS puts people with disability at the centre of the   system, 

allowing them to determine their own future and  receive fund-

ing to meet their needs and goals. 

NT Friendship & Support are registering to provide a range of 

supports to assist people living with a disability to access the 

community, increase their participation, and improve their inde-

pendent living skills.  
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